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August 29, 2023 

 
 

Dennis Bostrom      By Email Only:   
Avery Pickett Fire Department      dbostrom02@gmail.com; 
        avery.pickett503@gmail.com 
 
John Shelton        By Email Only:   
Avery Pickett Fire Department     johnshelton114@gmail.com 
 
  
RE:  Notice of Termination of First Amended and Restated Emergency Service 

Organizations Agreement being dated effective January 31, 2023 (“First Amended 
Agreement”) 

 
Dear Gentlemen, 
 

On Friday July 28, 2023, John Shelton informed Williamson County Senior Director of 
Emergency Services, Chief Chris Connealy, by email that the Board of the Avery Pickett Fire 
Department (“APFD”) unanimously voted to disband immediately, and to cease all operations.  
The closure of APFD was thereafter confirmed in a communication between Chief Connealy and 
Dennis Bostrom on Monday, July 31, 2023. 
 

Prior to the closure of APFD, Williamson County EMS Captain Nicholas Moore provided 
a written notice of breach to APFD on July 19, 2023 informing APFD of its failure to maintain a 
current and valid First Responder Organization (FRO) certification and registration with the Texas 
Department of State Health Services, as required by the First Amended Agreement.  Captain 
Moore’s notice of breach is attached hereto.  Captain Moore set forth in the notice of breach that 
the breach must be cured within thirty (30) days of receipt of the notice.  Such thirty (30) day cure 
period has expired.  

 
In addition to APFD’s breach in relation to the FRO certification and registration, APFD 

has not performed or complied with any of the other obligations under the First Amended 
Agreement and is not capable of performing or curing them due to its closure in July of 2023.   

 
Please let this letter serve as written notice of termination to APFD due to the above-

described breach relating to APFD’s failure to maintain a current and valid First Responder 
Organization (FRO) certification and registration with the Texas Department of State Health 
Services, as well as due to non-compliance with all other terms of the First Amended Agreement. 
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The effective date of termination of the First Amended Agreement as to APFD shall be August 29, 
2023.  Following the effective date of termination, APFD shall no longer receive any funding or 
any other rights, privileges, or benefits under the First Amended Agreement.   

 
Williamson County would like to thank the APFD for its prior services to the citizens of 

Williamson County, Texas.   
 

 
        Sincerely, 

  
Hal C. Hawes 
General Counsel  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 







 



 



 


